Due to the COVID 19 social shutdown, we had no morning meeting and published no Lance.  Just this e-mail “in lieu”.
From: Barry Sparkes [mailto:brsparkes@telus.net] 
Sent: Thursday, April 30, 2020 2:05 PM
To: 'Barry R'; 'Brian Mc'; 'Brian R'; 'Dale W'; 'Dave E'; 'David L'; 'Don T'; 'Doug P'; 'Doug S'; 'Greg D'; 'Harry H'; 'Jamal Y'; 'James W'; 'Jan S'; 'Jodie W'; 'Joy C'; 'Leanne R'; 'Lee R'; 'Mark T'; 'Mark T'; 'Michael R'; 'Mike W'; 'Neil V'; 'Rachel R'; 'Ralph L'; 'Randy M'; 'Shawn K'; 'Sheila B'; 'Stephen C'; 'Tessa B'; 'Troy de'; 'Vojto S'; 'William L'
Cc: 'Wayne Anderson'; 'Linda Murray'
Subject: Rotary: Connecting April 30th

Good afternoon folks,

Welcome to the April 30th edition of the Rotary Club of Lantzville Connection.

Nice to “see” so many club members (up to 22 at one point) joining our “Zoom” meeting earlier today – and great to hear that everyone is (reasonably) well, considering.

Plus a ‘visiting Rotarian’:  former member Linda Murray, now in Victoria.

Several birthdays and anniversaries coming up in May.  First one:  Vojto’s birthday this coming Saturday, May 2nd. 

You are encouraged to register for some free on-line Rotary Training on Saturday, May 16th.  Yes, it’s the long weekend but you won’t be going anywhere (  ) so it’s a good opportunity to learn a bit more about Rotary.  You can register on-line:  https://rotary5020.org/page/district-training-via-zoom  Five different sessions / 6 presentations per session – you can register for all 5 sessions or just a couple.

If have not heard back from Nanaimo Foodshare about the when/where/what for a possible work party at their farm by Cather’s Lake.  I’ll follow up and let you know when I do.

Mark, Jamal and three others served 26 brown-bag-breakfasts at our Community Breakfast at the 7-10 Club last Saturday.  We’ll do it again May 23rd and add some coffee (in response to a customer satisfaction survey).  THANKS!
The Rotary Club of Nanaimo is sponsoring a fundraiser tomorrow (May 1st):  Their PE Bob Janes is going to do 100 laps around the track at the Rotary Bowl to mark the Centennial of Rotary in Nanaimo/Lantzville.  You can designate your sponsorship (by the lap completed or a flat rate) to either the Rotary Foundation or the Nanaimo Foundation’s Response Fund:  https://www.nanaimofoundation.com/rotary/
Rotary Foundation:  you should have received an e-mail receipt for your Jan/Feb/Mar contributions.  If not, talk to Lee

Rachel is leading a National Pilates Day fund raiser on Saturday (May 2nd) for Big Brothers Big Sisters of CVI:

               To participate at 11AM (if you dare): https://youtu.be/QzZhMDC9Jbs          To donate:  https://cvi.bigbrothersbigsisters.ca/donate/
Jan found a Facebook Group that lists places open for business in Nanaimo:  https://www.facebook.com/groups/516808709269438/
And, we’re still looking for the RI website that Mark stumbled across that lists opportunities to participate in ‘Zoom’ Rotary Club meetings around the world.

In closing - Thanks to you Rotary works and thanks to Rotary, the world is a better place.

Take care out there and stay healthy,

Barry
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One- (or two-) line updates from some of your fellow Rotarians  --  April 30th, 2020.

…with apologies if I didn’t get your news quite right – you were speaking faster than I could scribble and/or I couldn’t read my own scribble…  And, sometimes the audio ‘froze’, so I had to fill in a few blanks… (
Barry – grateful for good neighbours (across the street as well as next door).  He was up on the roof, replacing downspout strainers and the wind blew his ladder down.  The lady across the way, noticing him stranded, asked if he need help. “Yes, please!”.  All’s well that ends well…
Ralph – work is still a bit slow but picking up with more car on the roads.  Family is doing good.  His granddaughter is working on the dirt bike.

Doug – went to Courtenay to get some special wood .. and noticed a lot of Mounties with radar guns.  The entire Cadet program across the country has been shut down until September – so a lot of young people are missing a lot of good training and experiences with no summer camps.

Linda M – checking in from Victoria.  Still busy … working from home … a number a new challenges.

Randy – bumped into Dave E and Cindy at Piper’s Lagoon last week.  They are doing well.  Randy wondered how Vojto (and the staff from the ABC Restaurant) were doing…

Troy – [all bundled up – I didn’t quite catch the reason why.  Maybe summer heating rules are in effect now that April is pretty much finished.]

Joy – working with Jodie on Youth Protection issues.  Criminal Record Checks (CRCs) are good for only five years, then need to be renewed.  She mused that Serving if Right and Food Safe certificates are also time-sensitive.  She has been busy in the garden – George is looking forward to fresh corn and pumpkins.

Tessa – Mark has been home and getting a few things done around the house.  They’re going for regular long walks.

Jan – said that the real estate market has picked up a bit as people get used to doing more things on-line.  She found a Facebook Group showing what’s open in Nanaimo:  https://www.facebook.com/groups/516808709269438/ 

Mark – going kayaking this AM, and found that dealing with ICBC online was surprisingly painless.

Dale – his knee is mending (from too much running?).  His garden is doing well.  He has delivered a couple of our cheques to the recipients – they were much appreciated – and has received couple of other requests that the Funds Allocation Committee is considering.  And, he’s busy ‘baby-sitting’ a large dog.

James – concerned that his hairstyle is making him look like Bernie Sanders. (  He is busy in his shop, prepping his cars for their new paint job.  He has been reminiscing about his (and Jodie’s) time at the RI Convention in Hamburg last year…

Rachel and Charlotte – doing fine.  Charlotte survived her 4-month’s shots, Rachel is recovering.  Her “Return to Pilates” fundraiser for Big Brothers Big Sister of CVI will be on Youtube next Saturday. 
Yes here is the link for the class:  https://youtu.be/QzZhMDC9Jbs
The link for donations is: https://cvi.bigbrothersbigsisters.ca/donate/
Harry – had some advice for Barry about “How to get off the roof!”.  Is working on a scheme to designate golf as an essential service to facilitate an easier border crossing to meet with friends.

Lee – doing a bit of gardening (when he should be working).  Enjoying a ‘quieter’ house – the in-laws have moved into their own place.

Michael R – was ‘Zooming” from outside for some peace and quiet (the resident nephew is going through the terrible twos).  He has finished his ‘practicum’ and hopes to get back to work next month.

Jamal – kept Harry safe during their walk this week.  They walked on flat terrain.  Going biking with the family later today.

David L – all dressed up (?) and combed his hair for this morning’s meeting ??  Spends a lot of time working in his yard and generally enjoying retirement.

Greg – as noted before, Adventures in Citizenship (in Ottawa) has been cancelled.  We will be reimbursed some of the registration fee and he is working with his travel insurance to get some of the air fare back.  Air Canada will not reimburse him/us.  He was impressed by all the various backgrounds people were using this morning.  [We who are technically limited will have to do some exploring.]

Mike W – Busy in his Tailgate Office.  He meets with clients in the parking lot to sign papers while respecting social distancing – minimizing the risk, maximizing self-isolation.  It takes time.

Jodie – went to the nursery to get some lime – amazed at the strict controls they have implemented.  You need to know what you want (no browsing) – quickly in, quick shop, then quickly out…

Shawn – said “HI” via the chat line as she couldn’t get the audio working this morning.

Don T – went hiking up Mount Doug the other day.  Life is good in Victoria.  He is busy, working from home with lots of “Zoom” meetings.  Is this going to be the new way of doing business even when restrictions are eased???

And on a lighter note, some of the unintentional side effects of COVID 19:

· I hope the weather is good tomorrow for my trip to Puerto Backyarda. I'm getting tired of Los Livingroom.

· Classified Ad: Single man with toilet paper seeks woman with hand sanitizer for good clean fun.

· Day 6 of Homeschooling: My child just said "I hope I don't have the same teacher next year".... I'm offended.

Better 6 feet apart than 6 feet under  

